Occupational Education Assessment Coaches
We will pilot the concept of 2 occupational education assessment coaches for the period of 2008-2010.  This is a two year position.
Responsibilities of the Occupational Education Assessment Coaches:
1. The 2 coaches will provide leadership and coordination to accomplish the assessment of (at least one) SLOs in every one of the occupational programs at LMC over the next two years. 
2. The coaches will be provided staff development to accomplish this responsibility. 

3. The coaches will attend the monthly TLP meeting – one Tuesday a month (3-4 per semester). 

4. The coaches will work with the occupational program lead to maintain on-going, systematic assessment of the occupational education program including direct, indirect and qualitative measures of student achievement of the program SLOs. They will facilitate the occupational program to
· Coordinate and document the assessment of student learning; coordinate the implementation of action plans in response to assessment findings

· Work with the Office of Institutional Research to maintain a comprehensive research plan to monitor student success and achievement in the Program, etc.

5. The coaches will coordinate support for curriculum development in Occ. Ed. programs including 

· Coaching faculty who are revising or developing curriculum in response to assessment results

6. The coaches will provide professional development for faculty teaching Occ. Ed. courses, to respond to assessment results.
7. The coaches will write a summary annual report on Occupational Education Assessments for the TLP. 
8. The coaches will work with the Teaching and Learning Project to garner funds to support assessment work in Occ. Ed. and to fund actions that respond to assessment results for the purpose of program improvement.

· Two Occupational Education Assessment coaches will be paid a stipend of $1,500 each per semester for the 2 year positions.  The stipends will be paid from Perkins IV and TLP funds ($3,000 from each funding source per year).

· They will report to the Dean of Occupational Education for this assessment project.
Occupational Education Chair
We will pilot the concept of compensating the Occupational Education Chair to take on some additional responsibilities to oversee the completion of assessment cycles in the occupational programs and to further workforce and economic development activities at LMC.

Additional Responsibilities of the Chair of the Occupational Education Committee in Assessment and Workforce Development will include:
1. Oversee the completion of the assessment cycle of at least one SLO per occupational program within the two year cycle. 
2. Collaborate with the Dean of Occupational Education to promote the development of the Occupational Education programs to address workforce development needs of the region.  This will include coaching faculty on program development to build pipelines from school to college to career.
3. Serve as a liaison to other campus committees on issues related to Occupational Education – LMC Business Workforce Advisory Board, LMC Tech Prep Consortium, TLP, etc.
4. Attend meetings with the Workforce Development Board and with East Bay Works as needed to promote the LMC occupational programs. 
· For the above responsibilities, the Occupational Education Chair will be paid a stipend of $500 per semester from Perkins IV.  
· The Chair will report to the Dean of Occupational Education for this work. 

